
 

 
Church Office Phone  

(864) 422-1648 
 

Fax: 864-277-5969 

Email: olr@charlestondiocese.org 

Website: olrgreenville.com 

Emergency Number: 877-598-3974 

 
Church Office Hours  

9:00 am - 1:00 pm, Monday - Friday  

 
Fr. Dwight Longenecker  

dlongenecker@charlestondiocese.org 

 
School Office Hours  

8:00 am - 3:30 pm, Monday - Friday  

School Office Phone: 864-277-5350 

 
Weekend Mass Schedule 

Saturday 5:00 pm Anticipated  
Sunday 10:30 am 
 5:00 pm 
  
Call Parish Office or consult bulletin for 
Holy Day Schedule 

 
Daily Mass Schedule  

Monday  8:30 am  Lower Church  
Wednesday 6:00 pm  Lower Church  
Thursday    10:00 am   Upper Church  
Friday  8:30 am   Lower Church  

 
Confession  

Sunday 9:00 - 10:00 am   Upper Church  

Wednesday 4:30 - 5:30 pm  Lower Church  

Or by appointment  

 
Eucharistic Adoration  

Wednesday  12:00 - 5:45 pm 
First Friday   10:00 am - 2:45 pm 
 

On school days the Upper Church 
will be open for private prayer  

8:00 am - 3:00 pm 
 

Our Lady of the Rosary 
Catholic Church  

3710 Augusta Rd. À Greenville, SC 29605 

 

February 3, 2019, Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
 

In Catholic tradition, there are three distinct kinds of honor that are related to  
worship. The first and highest type of honor is called ñadoration.ò  This is the honor 
of true worship and is given to God alone.  The theological word used for adoration 
is ñlatriaò which specifies the kind of sacrificial worship and reverence that is offered 
only to the Holy Trinity.  This kind of worship is also directed to the consecrated 
bread and wine of the Holy Eucharist since the substance of the Blessed Sacra-
ment is the true ñbody, blood, soul and divinityò of the Lord Jesus Christ present 
under those outward forms. 
 

The second highest type of honor is a specific form of veneration called 
ñhyperdulia.ò This special kind of veneration is directed only towards the Blessed 
Virgin Mary who, as the Mother of God, and in light of the special graces given to 
her by God, is deserving of being paid a kind of honor that is not adoration, but is 
higher than the honor given to any other created being. 
 

The third type of honor is simple veneration, the theological term for which is ñdulia.ò  
Veneration, or ñdulia,ò is the reverence and respect given to the angels and saints, 
as well as their relics and images.  
 

One popular tradition associated with the veneration of saints is attributing particu-
lar patronages to individual saints.  This is illustrated by such practices as naming 
churches after saints, and by taking a patron saintôs name in Baptism or Confirma-
tion.  It is also illustrated by assigning distinct responsibilities or interests to the  
intercession of the various saints, such as asking for the help of St. Anthony in  
locating a lost item. 
 

Today, on the memorial of St. Blaise, bishop and martyr, the Church offers the 
blessing of throats and seeks his intercession for deliverance from diseases of the 
throat.  Why is St. Blaise seen as the patron saint for those with ailments of the 
throat? 
 

We read from the Book of Blessings that "Saint Blaise was the bishop of Sebaste  
in Armenia during the fourth century. According to various accounts he was a  
physician before becoming a bishop. His [veneration] spread throughout the entire 
Church in the Middle Ages because he was reputed to have miraculously cured a 
little boy who nearly died because of a fishbone in his throat. From the eighth  
century he has been invoked on behalf of the sick, especially those afflicted with 
illnesses of the throat.ò 
 

As we come forward today to have our throats blessed, and ask for the prayers  
of St. Blaise for protection from illness, perhaps we can expand that intention by 
seeking his intercession also for our spiritual well-being. Let us ask St. Blaise to 
intercede before God on our behalf that we might be given grace so that our throats 
and tongues may never be used for any kind of evil - such as lying, or gossiping, or 
cursing, or speaking ill of others - but always be used for the praise and glory of 
God and the blessing and welfare of every person we meet, and that we may speak 
only of ñthat which is true, honorable, just, pure, lovely, gracious, excellent and  
worthy of praiseò (Philippians 4:8). 
 
Dcn. Richard Ballard, D.Min., LPC 
Pastoral Associate 

 

(864) 232-1800 
511 S. Pleasantburg Dr. 

OLR Parishioners 

 

 

Saad Manios and Associates, LLC 
1249 South Pleasantburg Dr.   Greenville, SC  29605 

 

(864) 277-9600 
OLR PARISHIONERS 

 

Compilations and Reviews Å Tax Return Services 
Business and Tax Advisory Services 
Payroll Services Å Bookkeeping 

 

Jerry T. Saad, CPA Å Louis G. Manios, PA Å T. J. Saad, CPA 
Lisa D. McKiernan, CPA  Å  Kelci W. Brazeal, CPA 
Patricia M. Skenteris, CPA  Å  Terra Ayers, CPA 

 
 

Your advertisement could be 

HERE! 
 

If you are interested in advertising in our 

print bulletin and e-newsletter, contact 

the parish office at (864) 422-1648  

or dcraft@charlestondiocese.org 
OLR PARISHIONER 

Legion of Mary 
 

Join us! Our Lady of Lourdes Praesidium of the Legion of Mary at 
Prince of Peace is to bring Christ and His Church to souls and to bring 
souls to Christ and His Church.  
 

Active members attend 1 1/2 hour meeting and perform 2 hours of 
Legion/Pastor approved work, as well as pray the Legion of Mary 
Tessera and Rosary. Auxiliary members pray the Legion of Mary 
Tessera and the Rosary daily for the intentions of Our Blessed 
Motherôs Immaculate Heart.  
 

Contact Denise Conway at denisejconway4@yahoo.com or Carol 
Deretchin at (864) 288-5733. 

NEWS FROM AROUND OUR DIOCESE 

aŀǊǊƛŀƎŜ 9ƴŎƻǳƴǘŜǊ ƛƴ DǊŜŜƴǾƛƭƭŜ 
wŜǎƻƭǾŜ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƳŀǊǊƛŀƎŜ ŀ ǎƻƭƛŘ ŦƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴ ōȅ ŀǧŜƴŘƛƴƎ ŀƴ 
9ƴƎŀƎŜŘ 9ƴŎƻǳƴǘŜǊ ²ŜŜƪŜƴŘΦ ²ŜŜƪŜƴŘǎ ŀǊŜ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜŘ ŦƻǊΥ 

CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ но-нп ŀǘ {ǘΦ aŀǊȅ aŀƎŘŀƭŜƴŜ ƛƴ {ƛƳǇǎƻƴǾƛƭƭŜΤ aŀǊŎƘ нф-ом 
ŀǘ /ŀƳǇ IƻǇŜ ŀǘ /ƭŜƳǎƻƴ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ όǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǝŀƭύΤ WǳƴŜ у-ф ŀǘ hǳǊ 
[ŀŘȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Iƛƭƭǎ ƛƴ /ƻƭǳƳōƛŀΤ Wǳƭȅ нт-ну ŀǘ {ǘΦ !ƴŘǊŜǿΩǎ ƛƴ /ƭŜƳǎƻƴΤ 
ŀƴŘ hŎǘƻōŜǊ р-с ŀǘ {ǘΦ aƛŎƘŀŜƭΩǎ ƛƴ aȅǊǘƭŜ .ŜŀŎƘΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ƻƴ 
ƻǳǊ ǿŜō ǎƛǘŜ ŎŜŜ-ǎŎΦƻǊƎΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƴŜŜŘ ŀŘŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 

Ŏŀƭƭ .ƻō ϧ aŀǊȅ wŜƛƳŜǊ усп-пнл-нсооΦ 

Rachelôs Vineyard Retreat 
 

A retreat for post abortive women and men 
to experience Godôs love and mercy  

 

FEBRUARY 1-3, 2019ðMyrtle Beach 
FEBRUARY 15-17, 2019ðSpanish/Rock Hill 
MARCH 15-17, 2019ðRock Hill 

 

For information, Christy (803) 554-6088, Kathy (803) 546-6010 
Grace4healing@gmail.com  www.rachelsvineyard.org 

19th ANNUAL  

MARRIAGE ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION 

 
Sunday, February 10, 2019, 2:00 p.m.  

St. Michael Catholic Church  

   542 Cypress Avenue, Murrells Inlet, SC  29576  

 

The Marriage Anniversary Celebration is an opportunity 
to honor all married couples especially those in 
long-term marriages. Couples will affirm their love 

and commitment to each.  
 

Most Reverend Robert Guglielmone, Bishop of 
Charleston Diocese, will be the main celebrant.  
The Mass will fulfill the Sunday obligation.  

A simple reception will follow.  

Many husbands and wives seem to be ñmarriedò to their 
career, computer, TV, sports or their children.  Re-examine 
your married lifestyle and priorities by attending a Worldwide 
Marriage Encounter Weekend. It is a positive, simple 
common sense, private experience between you and your 
spouse, that revitalizes marriage by helping you to see again 
those loving qualities in each other that you may be taking for 
granted.  
The next Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekends are 
Feb. 1-3, 2019 in COLUMBIA, SC and Nov 8-10, 2019 in 
North Myrtle Beach, SC. For more information visit 

SCMarriageMatters.org or call (803) 810-9602. 

http://cee-sc.org/
mailto:Grace4healing@gmail.com


 

Pastoral Staff  
 

Fr. Dwight Longenecker, Pastor 
dlongenecker@charlestondiocese.org 

 

Deacon Richard Ballard, D. Min., LPC,  
Pastoral Associate, rballard@charlestondiocese.org 

Deacon Mike Bannio 
Deacon Ed Case 

Deacon Ron Meyer 
Deacon Raymond Perham 

 

Parish Office  (864) 422-1648 
 

OLR School  (864) 277-5350 
 

 Director of Music  
 Massimo Scapin, mscapin@charlestondiocese.org 
 

 Assistant Organist/Choir Director  
 Rahab Rice, rrice@charlestondiocese.org  
 

 Director of Faith Formation  
 Katie Orbon, korbon@charlestondiocese.org  
 

 Director of Communication, Church & School  
 Donna Craft, dcraft@charlestondiocese.org 
 

 Headmaster 
 Tommy Curtin, thomas.curtin@olrschool.net  
 

 Director of Advancement & Enrollment  
 Christine Barr, christine.barr@olrschool.net 
 

 Youth Ministry Coordinator  
 Mikael McKinney, mmckinney@charlestondiocese.org 
  

 Parish Receptionist 
 Beth Jones, ejones@charlestondiocese.org 

, 

, 
, , High School Youth Group  

Meets 6-8:00 pm on Sundays in the Parish Center. 
 

Upcoming events - DYC- Join 700 youth from around the 
Diocese for a weekend of nationally known speakers, live 
music, fun, games, and Mass with the Bishop.   
 

Feb. 3 - Super Bowl game night- DYC forms due  
 

Feb. 10 - Regular meeting 

h[w {ŎƘƻƻƭ {ǇƻǘƭƛƎƘǘ 
 

GALA Planning Meetings Feb. 6, 2:00 pm 
 (in Cafeteria)  Feb. 7, 6:60 pm 

Middle School Youth Group 
 

Middle School Youth Group meets on Sunday 
evenings, after the 5pm Mass. Our next meeting 
will be on Feb. 10, and the discussion will be 
ñKindling - The Churchò. 

Why Become Catholic? 
 

The RCIA program at Our Lady of the Rosary 
helps people prepare for initiation into the Catholic 
Church by exploring questions of Scripture, 
Teaching, Prayer, Liturgy, and Life.  
 

Our next meeting will be held on Wednesday evening, Feb. 6, 
in Old Church, at 7 pm. 

 

Parish Operating Financials 
 
 

Needed each week  $ 14,000. 
 

Received week of 1/27     $ 18,145. 
 

Saturday, 2/2 5:00 pm - Anticipated Mass, For Al Peabody+ 

Sunday, 2/3 
 

9-10:00 am Confession (Upper Church) 
10:30 am - Mass, For Robert Van Norden+ 
5:00 pm - Mass, For The People 

Monday, 2/4 8:30 am - Mass, For The Baran & Stary Families+ 

Tuesday, 2/5  

Wednesday, 2/6 
6:00 pm - Mass, (Lower Church) For The OôConnell Family 
7:00 pm - RCIA (Old Church) 
7:00 pm - That Man is You (Parish Center) 

Thursday, 2/7 10:00 am - Mass, (Upper Church)  For The Gerken Family 

Friday, 2/8 
8:30 am - Mass, (Lower Church) For The Family of Manny & 
                 Blair Piras 

Saturday, 2/9 5:00 pm -Anticipated Mass, For Dcn. Richard Ballard 

 

Sunday, 2/10 
 

10:30 pm - Mass, For The OôConnell Family 
5:00 pm - Mass, For The People 

{ǘΦ .ƭŀƛǎŜ 
 

hƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ оǊŘΣ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳƻǊƛŀƭ ƻŦ {ǘΦ .ƭŀƛǎŜΣ ōƛǎƘƻǇ ŀƴŘ ƳŀǊǘȅǊΣ ǘƘŜ 
ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘǊƻŀǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƎƛǾŜƴ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛŜǎǘ ŀƴŘ ŘŜŀŎƻƴǎ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
млΥол ŀΦƳΦ ŀƴŘ рΥлл ǇΦƳΦ aŀǎǎŜǎΦ 9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ǿƛǎƘŜǎ ǘƻ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ǘƘƛǎ 
ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎ Ƴŀȅ Řƻ ǎƻΦ   
 

Ϧ{ŀƛƴǘ .ƭŀƛǎŜ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ōƛǎƘƻǇ ƻŦ {ŜōŀǎǘŜ ƛƴ !ǊƳŜƴƛŀ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǳǊǘƘ 
ŎŜƴǘǳǊȅΦ ±ŜǊȅ ƭƛǧƭŜ ƛǎ ƪƴƻǿƴ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƙƛǎ ƭƛŦŜΦ !ŎŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘǎ ƘŜ 
ǿŀǎ ŀ ǇƘȅǎƛŎƛŀƴ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ōŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŀ ōƛǎƘƻǇΦ Iƛǎ ώǾŜƴŜǊŀǝƻƴϐ ǎǇǊŜŀŘ 
ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǝǊŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ aƛŘŘƭŜ !ƎŜǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƘŜ ǿŀǎ ǊŜǇǳǘŜŘ ǘƻ 
ƘŀǾŜ ƳƛǊŀŎǳƭƻǳǎƭȅ ŎǳǊŜŘ ŀ ƭƛǧƭŜ ōƻȅ ǿƘƻ ƴŜŀǊƭȅ ŘƛŜŘ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƻŦ ŀ ŬǎƘōƻƴŜ ƛƴ 
Ƙƛǎ ǘƘǊƻŀǘΦ CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŜƛƎƘǘƘ ŎŜƴǘǳǊȅ ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƛƴǾƻƪŜŘ ƻƴ ōŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ǎƛŎƪΣ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ǘƘƻǎŜ ŀƉƛŎǘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƛƭƭƴŜǎǎŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘƘǊƻŀǘΦϦ όǉǳƻǘŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ¢ƘŜ 
.ƻƻƪ ƻŦ .ƭŜǎǎƛƴƎǎύ 

 

MOTHER TERESA HOUSE 
 

We have had a request from a young mother for 
baby diapers (size 5, 27-35 pounds) and a potty 
chair. If someone can contribute these items, please 
drop them off at Mother Teresa House or the St. 
Vincent de Paul statue in the narthex of Upper 
Church. MTH is open on Tuesday and Thursday 
between 10am-2pm, phone (864) 412-7101.  
 

Thank you for your continued support of MTH.  

Spiritual Adoption 
 

Week 39 - It is hard to say for sure how big your 
baby will be, but the average newborn weighs in 
at a little over 7 pounds and is about 20 inches 
long. Your baby will continue to grow with every 
passing day. His skull bones are still separated 
and they will stay that way to allow the bones to compress 
enough to fit through the birth canal during labor. It is almost 
time for Babyôs big day! 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Our spiritually adopted babies will be born soon. What better 
way to celebrate than to have a baby shower! Respect Life 
Ministry will host a baby shower for Birthright starting the 
weekend of February 2-3. Our babies are needing: 
 

     *  Newborn diapers 
     *  Wipes 
     *  Baby wash/shampoo 
     *  0-3 sleepers, and Newborn and 0-3 WINTER outfits 
 

Look for the pack ón play in the narthex and drop off baby 
items. The playpen will be up till February 10th. Contact 
Victoria Norris 864.967.2713 or gvnorris@charter.net for 
more information. 

COMING UP . . .  
 

The Knights of Columbus Council 1668 
 

invite you to the OLR Church and School 
 

ST. PATRICK'S DAY PARTY 
 

Saturday, March 2, 2019 in the OLR Gym 
 

After the 5pm Mass (6 ð 9:30pm) 

THAT MAN IS YOU 
 

That Man Is You, the nationally recognized, 
scripturally-based menôs program will 
resume on a weekly basis beginning 
Wednesday February 6, 2019 at 6:45pm.  We have had tremendous 
success thus far and would like to extend an invitation once again to 
all men in the parish to consider joining us for the Spring semester.  
 

If you have any questions, please contact Matt Cannon at  
(864) 680-9981.  This is time well spent in developing and enhancing 
Catholic male leadership in the home, in the workplace and in the 
community.   

Congratulations to the Winners of the Knights 
of Columbus, District Free Throw Championship 
that was held at St. Joseph High School on 
January 27.  
 

Council 1668 winners have qualified for the State 
Championship at Cardinal Newman High School in 
Columbia SC on February 16, 2019 at 9:00am.  
 

The 1668 winners were Ben Wolfe, Elizabeth Chinn, 
Emersen Lauer and James Lauer. 

Making a Donation to OLR? 
 

If you would like your donation to be 
allocated to a specific ministry, please 
be sure to write the name clearly in 
the memo line of your check.  
 

We are planning to have the online 
giving site expanded so that there are options for 
additional ministries, and will keep you informed as 
that progresses. 

 

St. Vincent de Paul Society 
 

The next meeting will be held on 
 

Sunday, February 10, at 9:00 am 
 

in the Parish Center. 

 

ATTN: ALL LADIES 
 

Please join us for a Marian Tea 
 

on Saturday, February 16, at 11:00 am 
 

in the Parish Center. 
 

Please sign up here to RSVP 

 

Womenôs Conference for OLR Women . . . 

COMING UP IN MARCH . . .  
 

Saturday, MARCH 16, at 7pm, the Upstate SC 
Chapter of the American Harp Society will be 
hosting a St. Patrick's Celtic Concert at OLR! 
Come for a family friendly evening of lively and 
ethereal music featuring excellent Celtic 
instrumentalists and singers of Upstate. 

  
St. Patrick's Day themed reception will follow!  

 

�7�K�L�V���H�Y�H�Q�W���L�V���I�U�H�H���D�Q�G���R�S�H�Q���W�R���W�K�H���S�X�E�O�L�F�� 

mailto:richardballard@olrgvl.org

